ESSENDINE PARISH COUNCIL


Minutes of the meeting of Essendine Parish Council held at Essendine Village Hall on Thursday 3rd.November 2016 at 6.00pm
Those present: Councillors Kevin Ayton (KA), in the chair, Bob Trickey (BT), Richard Coleman (RC), County Councillors Chris Parsons (CP) and David Wilby (DW, and Clerk Derek Patience. There were three members of the public in attendance, Mr. David Burt, and Mr. and Mrs.Bob Bainbridge. 
	Item
	Minute
	Action


	1. Open Forum
2. Apologies for Absence

3. Declarations of Interests

4. Police Matters

5. Minutes of Previous Meeting

6. Matters Arising

7. Correspondence

8. Finance

9. Play Area 
10. Road Safety
11. Footpath Gate/               Dog bins
12. Any Other Business
13. Date of next Meeting
	Mr. Bainbridge had several matters to raise:
1. Minutes of July meeting, item 12. Mr. Bainbridge wished to assert that he was not the neighbour referred to in this minute. The Chairman made it clear that there had never been any implication that this was so.
2. Footpath gate. The latch is still missing, and RCC had informed him that this was a PC concern. The noise problem had been solved by RCC, though for how long remained to be seen. The Chairman asserted that the latch had been installed by RCC and it was their responsibility to replace it. Indeed, he had been assured that a replacement had been ordered.
3. Dog Bin. The smell from this bin at times was unacceptable, and he again asked for it to be re-located. The Chairman replied that alternatives had been sought, and ruled out either because they were on private property or because they were not serviceable by the emptying contractors. Mr. Bainbridge said that he had placed the matter in the hands of RCC Environmental Health, and was seeking legal advice on the matter. He pointed out that nowhere else had he seen a dog bin placed so near to a private residence. The Chairman confirmed that the PC would continue to seek to alleviate the problem.
Mr. & Mrs. Bainbridge left the meeting at this stage.

.
Councillor Chris Rowland, PC Laurie Appleton
None
No report in the absence of a police representative.
Emailed crime figures for October showed that there had been one instance of Criminal Damage in Essendine during the month.
Approval of the minutes of the Annual Parish meeting and Council meeting held on 19th. May had not been possible at the meeting held on 14th. July as it was not quorate. These were approved on the proposal of KA, seconded RC.  The minutes of the meeting of 29th.September were also approved, proposed KA, seconded RC, all in favour.
Parish Survey: Draft of the letter to residents was discussed, along with details of the survey on the Survey Monkey website. The letter will be printed off next week, and distributed by David Burt (Manor Farm Lane area), BT (bottom end of village) and Ian Collis (estate area). Results will then be analysed, and residents invited to a meeting early in the New Year to discuss the way forward.
28-Sep-16
Biffa

Invoice £106.72 Dog bins

10-Oct-16

RCC

Grass cutting payment £841.83

10-Oct-16

RCC

Planning - Manor Farm

10-Oct-16

Plough Environmental Services

Invoice £200 - Grass cutting Sept

10-Oct-16

RCC

Invoice £151 - Streetlighting

20-Oct-16

RCC

RCC - Grass Cutting

20-Oct-16

St. Mary's PCC

Donation request

20-Oct-16

CAB Rutland

Rural Poverty Report

A financial update had been circulated to councillors prior to the meeting. This showed receipts of £9,634, and expenditure totalling £13,610, which includes the payment from RCC of £841.83 for grass-cutting.  The current balance stands at £8,901. After allowing for known expenditure through the remainder of the year, the year-end balance should be in the region of £5,000.
The Clerk and BT had met with John Saunders of the VHMC to discuss the merging of insurance policies, and a quote obtained from Came & Co.  This had been a lot higher than expected, and it was decided that each party should renew its existing policies for one year, and for alternative quotes to be obtained during the year, with a view to merging the policies next year.  BT suggested that this process should be commenced in April 2017.
KA reported that the play bark had been spread, but further substantial supplies were needed to bring it up to required levels. Fence repairs had been undertaken, and a lock placed on the gate adjacent to the “live wires”. It was agreed that the Clerk should seek quotes for 10k litres of play bark to be delivered direct to the play area as soon as possible. David Burt will then arrange for it to be spread.
KA felt that, for the time being, it can be shown that due diligence had been shown regarding the faults highlighted in the last inspection report, but decisions need to be made soon regarding the long-term future of the facility. He had invited a representative from Creative Play to come and discuss possibilities.
BT commented that the temporary traffic lights recently installed in Bourne Road had significantly improved the slowing down of traffic through the village. KA commented that the Speedwatch initiative undertaken last year had had a similar effect, and suggested that a repeat might be useful, especially if it could be co-ordinated with a temporary lights installation. Will discuss with Laurie Appleton.
Following the discussions earlier in the meeting DW suggested that it may help to put a sign on the bin requesting dog-owners to tie their bags tightly and to ensure the lid is properly closed. RC agreed to print and laminate an appropriate sign.  BT suggested that bin deodorants were available, and it may be worth investigating via Biffa for these to be used.
None.

Thursday 15th. December at 6pm.

There being no other business, the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.40pm.
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